DAN GILLERMAN (ISRAEL):  Thank you Madam President.  Israel did not take part in yesterday's annual ritual of turning the 29th of November into a Palestinian festival.  We very much regret the fact that some of our neighbors have hijacked a date which marks a historic decision of this Assembly to which they themselves objected.  We feel it is tragic that dwelling on a distorted past overshadows our hopes for a brighter future.

It would, indeed, be unforgettable -- unforgivable if for our neighbors there was no present and no future, only the past happening over and over and over again.  

Israel feels that the dramatic and positive developments on the ground, as only recently manifested by our disengagement from Gaza, the Rafah Crossing agreement and the upcoming Palestinian harvest, merit a fresh and bold look forward in hope rather than a bleak look backwards in anger, and feels that this reality should also be reflected in this hall.

We call upon our neighbors, and especially the Palestinians, to join us in making the tough neighborhood we live in a better place for our children and grandchildren.  My delegation will make every effort to create a new atmosphere which must be reflected also in this building and in this hall.  We call upon our partners to work together with us to this end.  Thank you Madam President.

